U.S. Department of Justice

Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Harold Weisberg
7627 0ld Receiver Road Re: Appeal No. 90-0286
Frederick, MD 21701 RIH:KIM

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

You appealed from the action of Miriam N. Nisbet on records
of the Office of the Attorney General which were referred by the
Federal Bureau of Investigation pursuant to your request for
access to records pertaining to yourself.

As a result of discussions between Ms. Nisbet and members of
my staff, a supplemental release of information on two pages is
enclosed. 1In light of this fact and after careful consideration
of your appeal, I have otherwise decided to affirm the action in
this case. The documents responsive to your request are exempt
from the access provision of the Privacy Act of 1974 pursuant to
5 U.S.C. §552a(j)(2). See 28 C.F.R. §16.96(a) (1988).
Accordingly, your access rights are limited to those provided by
the Freedom of Information Act. '

Certain information was properly withheld from you pursuant
to 5 U.s.C. §552(b) (6) and (7) (C) . These provisions pertain to
materials the release of which would constitute a clearly
unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties and
to records or information compiled for law enforcement purposes,
the release of which could reasonably be expected to constitute
an unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties.
This information cannot be the subject of a discretionary
release. '

Judicial review of my action on this appeal is available to
you in the United States District Court for the judicial district
in which you reside or have your principal place of business, or
in the District of Columbia, which is also where the records you
seek are located.

Sincerely,
L]

Richard L. Huff, co-Director
Office of Information and Privacy

Enclosures



